
 

 
 
 
May 4, 2016 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Ms. Portia Guerin 

  
 
RE: 16-FOIA-105 Incident Report 4/14/2015 
 
Dear Ms. Guerin: 
 
We are in receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 
ILCS 140/1 et seq. 
 
On April 19, 2016, we received your request for a copy of a report for an incident involving yourself and 
another female passenger which occurred on April 14, 2015, at 7:45 a.m., while on a train from 
Brookfield to Chicago (“Request”).   
 
We contacted you by email on April 20, 2016, asking for verification that the report you were seeking 
was for an incident occurring on April 14, 2015.  You responded that same day confirming the April 14, 
2015 date. 
 
You phoned our office on April 25 and left a voice mail indicating that the date originally provided in 
your Request was incorrect and that the incident actually occurred on April 14, 2016. 
 
After performing a diligent search of Metra’s records, we have been unable to locate any records 
responsive to your Request.  Metra’s Police Department states they do not have any record of your name 
located in their reporting system.  As this incident occurred on a BNSF train line, we reached out to the 
BNSF for any record that would be responsive to your Request; however, we were advised that no such 
report containing your name was located for 2015 or 2016.  The BNSF states that no report was filed 
regarding this incident, as the parties involved apologized to each another and left Union Station. 
 
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Kathleen E. Haton 
Freedom of Information Officer 
foia@metrarr.com 
FOIA Hotline #312-663-3642 
 




